回開於韓国 中國主任[5] 大學 中國主任[5] 中國主任[5]

2015 年武汉东湖学院普通专升本招生考试试卷英语 (B卷)

试卷类型:闭卷

(考生注意事项: 1、本试卷满分 100 分,考试时长 120 分钟;2、考生应将试卷答案填写在答题纸指定位置,填写在试卷、草稿纸及其他位置一律无效;3、考生应在答题纸指定的位置上填写姓名、学院应填写考生就读专科学校、专业应填写考生报考的本科专业、学号应填写准考证上的报名号;4、考试结束时不得带走试卷、草稿纸、答题纸,否则以考试违纪处理。)

一、选择题(每空 2 分, 共 10 分)

1. Help me with this task, ____?

A) is you B) don't you C) will you

2. I had planned to come to pick you up before 10 o' clock, but I

____-

A) / B) is C) didn' t

3. Compared with the town _____ I grew up, this town has nothing attractive.



A) where B) which C) /
4. I have a word with you? It won't take long.
A. Can B. Are C. /
5. By the end of the week, I this project.
A) to B) / C) will have finished
二、选择填空题(每题 2 分 , 共 10 分)
6 these subjects, they also taught history and
geography. (in addition to)
7. The Great Wall is one of the of the world.
(Wonders)
8. Schools were opened the country. (throughout
9. I' m interested in old coins but I' m a stamp
collector. (first of all)
10. He was to his promise. (faithful)



三、阅读题(每题 2 分, 共 20 分)

Passage A

Not many years ago, a wealthy old man named Johnson lived alone in a village in the south of England. He had made a lot of money in trading with foreign countries. When he was 75, he gave £12,000 to the village school to buy land and equipment for a children's playground.

As a result of his kindness, many people came to visit him.

Among them was a newspaperman. During their talk, Johnson remarked that he was 75 and expected to be 100. The newspaperman asked him how he managed to be healthy at 75.

Johnson had a sense of humor (幽默). He liked whisky (威士忌) and drank some each day. "I have an injection(注射)in my neck each evening," he told the newspaperman, think of his evening glass of whisky.

The newspaperman did not understand what Johnson meant. In his newspaper he reported that Johnson was 75 and had a daily injection in his neck. Within a week Johnson received thousands



of letters from all over Britain, asking him for the secret of his daily injection.

- 11. Johnson became a rich man through____.
- A. doing business B. making whisky
- C. cheating D. buying and selling land
- 12. The gift of money to the school suggests that Johnson _____.
- A. had no children
- B. was a strange man
- C. was very kind
- D. wanted people to know how rich he was
- 13. Many people wrote to Johnson to find out____.
- A. what kind of whisky he had
- B. how to live longer



- C. how to become rich
- D. who he is
- 14. The newspaperman _____
- A. was very clever
- B. knew Johnson very much
- C. was eager to live a long life
- D. misunderstood what Johnson really meant
- 15. When Johnson said he had an injection in his neck each evening, he really meant that _____.
- A. he liked drinking a glass of whisky in the evening
- B. he needed an injection in the neck
- C. he couldn't sleep well every night
- D. there was something wrong with his neck

Passage B

It was Christmas, and there was a big party in the house. Guests came and went but the party continued. Then the bell rang.

Several people shouted, "Come in!" and a small man opened the front door and came in. nobody knew him, but the host went to meet him and took him to the bar for a drink.

The man sat there happily for an hour and drank. Then suddenly he stopped and looked at his host. "Do you know," he said, "nobody invited me to this party. I don't know you, I don't know your wife, and I don't know any of your guest. My wife and I wanted to go out in our car, but one of your guests had parked his car in front of our house. So I came here to find him—and my wife is waiting in our car for me to come back."

- 16. Who was the small man?
- A. A stranger who happened to pass by.
- B. A friend with whom the host had lost contact for years.
- C. A neighbor whom the host had never met before.



- D. A thief.
- 17. What do you know about the host and hostess?
- A. They are friendly and kind to help strangers.
- B. They don't know the small man at all.
- C. They always forget their friends.
- D. They are very generous.
- 18. Why did the small man come to the party?
- A. He came to look for someone at the party whose car had blocked his way out. B. He had been invited to the Christmas party by the host.
- C. He would like to make friends with his neighbors.
- D. He came to ask for help because his car broke down in front of the host's house.
- 19. Who do you think was having a bad time during the party?



- A. The small man.
- B. The host.
- C. One of the guests who parked his car in a wrong place.
- D. The small man's wife.
- 20. Which of the following gives the best description of the small man in the story?
- A. A man who always drinks a lot at his neighbor's home.
- B. A man who always comes unexpectedly.
- C. A man who likes making friends with others.
- D. A man who easily forgets everything when drinking.
- 四、翻译题(共40分,每小题4分)
- 21. The neighbor promised to stop making so much noise.
- 22. If you save some money each week, we can go on holiday.



- 23. It is a really good film—you are sure to like it.
- 24. Compared with the place where I grew up, this town is quieter.
- 25. She wishes to be treated as an ordinary (普通的) girl.
- 26. She couldn't help thinking of the 5 years she had spent in Beijing.
- 27. Mary thought it difficult to carry out her plan all by herself.
- 28. She agreed to be operated on (做手术) by a young doctor.
- 29. The old man was proud of his son.
- 30. His grandmother could not come to his birthday party.

五、作文 (共 20 分)

Suppose a foreign friend of yours is coming to visit your hometown. What is the most interesting place you would like to take him/ her to see and why?



假设你的一位外国朋友要来参观你的家乡,你认为你的家乡哪里最有意思,值得带他/她游览一番呢?为什么?请写一篇 100 词左右的作文。

ID. COLL